

UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF EDUCATION

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20208

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

DEC 1 3 1982

Dear Colleague:

Thank you for your inquiry regarding the multi-national study of educational technology that is being conducted under the auspices of the National Commissions for UNESCO of the UNESCO European Region. This three-year study began in October 1982 with a meeting of the group at the University of South Carolina.

I am enclosing a copy of an overview report on the study, the expected results and how it will be conducted. I hope you find this of use. I also am placing you on a mailing list to receive further information as it becomes available, although I do not expect a report of any major substance for about a year.

In addition, I am enclosing a copy of my paper entitled "New Technologies in Education," which was recently published in the 5th edition of the Encyclopedia of Educational Research. It may provide you with a brief summary of the major activities in educational technology in the United States as of a year ago.

Sincerely,

Lawrence P. Grayson

Institute Advisor for Mathematics,

Science and Technology

Enclosures